
Dear Parents and Guardians,


The purpose of this letter is to inform you of an ongoing initiative within the Howards Grove Middle School.  The initiative we are focusing on is improving student literacy inside and outside of the classroom.  Literacy can be defined in many ways, but at its core it is the ability to read, write, and function in the ever changing world around us.  Reading is a skill; and, like any other skill, in order to improve your proficiency, the skill needs to be practiced, and reading is no different.


The eighth grade team, as well as all grade level teams within the middle school, is continuing to look at ways to develop and improve the student’s reading skills.  As a result, we have decided to amend our literature syllabus to include an independent reading requirement.  This reading requirement will be in addition to the daily literature requirements which were  included in your “Sneak Peek” folders.  


We are very fortunate to have an awesome library staff in our middle school and to have such a wide variety of literature selections to choose from.  The students will be expected to work with our library staff to find an appropriate book for their reading level.  The students will be required to read at least one book per quarter from the “Young Adult” section of our middle school library.  Upon finishing the selection, the students will be required to take the corresponding accelerated reading test and turn the results in to the appropriate literature teacher.  The results of this test will play a part in determining the student’s overall literature grade.  In addition to the graded portion of this requirement, each classroom may also include motivational incentives (which may include movies, pizza parties or ice cream treats)

 for the students who read additional pieces of literature. 


To help the students reach these goals, the teachers in the eighth grade will provide at least one hour per week for silent sustained reading.  In addition, students will also be taken to the middle school library weekly to read, peruse potential reading selections, or to take accelerated reading tests.  It is our expectation that during the time set aside for reading, the students respect other student’s reading ability, choice of texts, and privacy by creating a positive learning/reading environment free from disturbances.


Research shows, and our staff believes, that the most powerful tool in getting students excited about reading and developing their reading skill is for them to see it modeled in school and at home.  Therefore, the teachers will model and share what they have been reading in school and at home.  We would also ask that parents and guardians consider taking some time out of their busy day to let their sons, daughters, and loved ones see them reading at home or to ask questions about what their son/daughter is reading.


Working together, we can help the students reach their full potential and prepare them for life in the 21st century.  Thanks for your support in this effort.

Sincerely,

 The Eighth Grade Team at Howards Grove Middle School


